
QCHCA AGM 2021 President’s Report 
 
Good evening and welcome to our AGM-with-a-difference!  When Covid arrived in early 2020, 
societies like ours were given permission to delay holding AGMs through until November 2021.  
Presumably, the thought was that we would be able to meet in person by then.  However, it is 
now November and many are still uncomfortable with face-to-face meetings, hence here we 
are on Zoom! 
 
The draft agenda was attached to the notice of AGM distributed by email.  Could I please have a 
motion to adopt it?  Thank you.  A seconder?  Thank you.  All in favour?  Adopted, thank you. 
 
The minutes of our 2019 AGM were also attached to the AGM notice of meeting.  Could I please 
have a motion to approve them?  Thank you.  A seconder?  Thank you.  All in favour?  
Approved, thank you 
 
The next item on the agenda is the President’s Report.  I will post my report to our website 
following the meeting if you would like a copy. 
 
I’d like to start by saying it is a privilege to serve on the QCHCA Executive as your President, 
largely because of the passion, talent, energy, follow through and strong sense of team each of 
the members of the Executive bring to the table.  Our fiscal year runs from January 1 to 
December 31 so this AGM, and my report, is covering the period from January 1, 2018 through 
to December 31, 2020.   
 
The past two years have been a busy and productive period for the Association.  Thanks to 
Peter, Dodie and Pam Edwards, we launched a new, more engaging website at qchca.org.  We 
also moved to an online membership application on our website.  This was a big job but our 
Membership Director, Dodie Fraser, rose to the challenge and spent countless hours working 
with Peter, Art Beck and our web support person making it hum.  In addition to his key role on 
the web development team, Peter has also been serving as our Association Secretary.  No easy 
feat and yet he does it so professionally and without complaint!  Also thanks to Karen Dearborn 
who manages our Facebook page so brilliantly, thank you, Karen. 
 
With the arrival of Covid and the imposition of regulations around in person gatherings, we 
moved our meetings onto Zoom and hosted monthly talks by a range of interesting and 
informative speakers on topics such as urban forests, Saanich’s One Planet initiative, traffic and 
infrastructure planning, heritage structures in the Quadra area and more.  Prior to that, we 
hosted in person talks and two lovely holiday events, as well as two Music in the Park evenings 
each August.  Chris Bartlett coordinated the Music in the Park events for us for many years and 
Shawn Newby has now taken on that responsibility.  Thanks to you both, Chris and Shawn.  And 
a special thank you to Margaret Taylor for planning and coordinating our speaker events so 
ably. 
 



Another key initiative over the period was our involvement on the Cedar Hill Park Management 
Plan Stakeholders Working Group.  Peter represented us on the Working Group and not only 
kept us informed but presented our input at the table.  The Plan was approved by Council in 
October of 2020 and, as of May this year, work begun on goal 3,  ‘Providing a clear plan for the 
protection and enhancement for the natural areas in the park’.  In September of 2020, we 
learned that an area to the north of Kings Pond known as Jenkins Pond had been donated to 
Saanich.  We also celebrated the installation of Carey Newman’s stunning Earth Drums. 
 
Given that we weren’t meeting in person and have moved to emailed newsletters, we had 
more ability to support community initiatives.  Last year, we contributed $3000 toward the 
construction of a covered bike rack/kiosk at the front entrance of the Swan Lake Nature 
Reserve.  It will serve multiple duties: welcome and orient visitors to the Nature 
Sanctuary, shelter bicycles, and provide some educational information about what the Nature 
Sanctuary affords for wildlife, plants and people (in multiple languages).  
 
Our Development & Land Use Action Group were active!  Our area is experiencing significant 
interest by developers, especially along our major routes such as Quadra, Cedar Hill Cross and, 
increasingly, in the Cloverdale core area near the Uptown Douglas Corridor.  We had expected 
to be able to start our Local Area Plan update as our current version is 20 years old.  However, 
in December of 2019, Council ‘paused’ the updating of all LAPs while a Mayor’s Standing 
Committee on Housing worked on a housing strategy.    
 
We have two representatives on the Mobility Saanich group, looking at ways to make our 
region more pedestrian and cyclist safe – Jean Hodgson and Roger Harmston.  Thank you to 
them both. 
 
Art Beck sits on the Saanich Community Association Network (SCAN) group on our behalf.  
SCAN is a forum for representatives from all CAs to meet monthly to share information on 
issues or concerns they are facing or successes they’ve achieved.  Thanks, Art, for serving in this 
way and for your stellar job keeping our Association’s finances in such good order for these past 
five years! 
 
Our Area Reps are people within each of the nine areas within our boundaries and they serve as 
the go to person for their neighbourhoods and in communicating back to the Board.  Thanks to 
Paul and Jasmine Noble, Roger Harmston, Bob Trotter, Vicki Sanders, John Schmuck (who is also 
Past President), Ruth Emery, Margaret Taylor and Lana Burns.   
 
Chris Bartlett is the CA’s UVic Community Association Liaison, a role she has held for many 
years.  The group meets quarterly and provides an opportunity for us to learn what’s going on 
or planned for the campus and for us to raise any questions or concerns. 
 
A special thank you to all who’ve served over the past two years for all they’ve done to make 
and keep the Association vibrant.  I haven’t yet mentioned Helmuth Mueller, one of our 
Directors at Large.  Thanks, Helmuth, for your contributions as well. 



 
Three of our members have or will be stepping down from the Board and I’d like to express our 
appreciation for all their many contributions – Pam Edwards, Dodie Fraser and Lana Burns.  
Lana served as Area Rep for Cedar Hill and masterfully coordinated the delivery of our 
newsletters for years.  She was the first person Peter and I met from the Association, and one 
of the reasons we became involved.  Pam Edwards served as Area Rep, Chaired the 
Organization Action Group, helped update our bylaws, served as Vice President and was a key 
member of our new web development team.  And Dodie Fraser served as Treasurer, Secretary 
and most recently Membership Director, helping us initiate our new online process.  Lana, Pam 
and Dodie, thank you so much for all you’ve brought to the Board and to this community over 
the years.  Margaret and Chris delivered a small token of our appreciation to each of you earlier 
today.  Thank you! 
 
I am very pleased to announce that we have four new members joining our Board this evening: 
Constance Fischer will be joining us as our Cloverdale Core Area Rep.  There is lots happening 
and about to happen in your busy area and we know you will be a great resource for the 
neighbourhood.  If all the development applications being put forward in your area are passed, 
you could be welcoming over 500 new individuals or families!  Thank you for joining us and 
welcome, Constance!   
 
Zita Botelho has joined us as a member at large.  Zita has woven together both environmental 
issues and public policy throughout her education and career working on a variety of 
environmental issues for the non-profit, private, and public sectors, both domestically and 
internationally.  She spent 15 years working in different roles for the federal and B.C. 
government. She was the Manager of Strategic Water Initiatives with the B.C. Ministry of 
Environment where she led the development of Living Water Smart – BC’s Water Plan and the 
policy development for the BC Water Sustainability Act.  Her recent work includes working as a 
consultant on water policy and governance issues in BC and abroad.  A busy mother with two 
active children of 11 and 13 years, we are delighted to be welcoming her to the Board.   
  
Neil Finnie retired to Victoria from a busy family practice doctor in Hamilton.  He and his wife, 
Libby, have been members of the Association for a number of years.  He volunteered with 
Literacy Victoria and has taken up the tenor sax.  We are thrilled that he has decided to join our 
merry crew. 
 
We are also delighted to be welcoming Mary Stocks as our new Membership Director, taking on 
Dodie’s role.  Mary has been a member of the Association for years and lives in the Cloverdale 
Core area.  She has a Master of Social Work degree, has worked for Island Health in Mental 
Health and Addictions for years and is currently with Bridges for Women.  Her board experience 
has been with her church, a condo board and with a housing co-op.  Her volunteerism has also 
included being a foster parent, tutoring ESL and delivering our QCHCA newsletters.  The Board 
is looking forward to having Mary join the team! 
 
Welcome, Constance, Zita, Neil and Mary. 



 
Lastly but definitely not least, a huge thank you to you, our members.  Without you, we 
wouldn’t be.  We value your support, your ideas, your help, your appreciation, your 
engagement, your attendance this evening.  Thank you! 
 
 
 
 


